
                                               
 

Haynes Township Board Minutes 
                                                       January 6, 2021 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order at 7:00 PM, on January 
6, 2021 by Supervisor Effrick members present:  Clerk Schefferly, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee 
Campbell and Trustee Quick  
 
Public in attendance:  Mr. Thompson 
 
Minutes of the December 2, 2020 board meeting were read and it was moved by Supervisor 
Effrick and seconded by Trustee Quick to approve the minutes, all ayes motion carried.  
  
The Treasurer report:  $355,117.05 in the general fund.  It was moved by Trustee Quick and 
Seconded by Trustee Campbell to approve the treasurer report, all ayes motion carried.  
 
Vouchers #6039 - #6057 were presented to the board for payment.   It was moved by Supervisor   
Effrick seconded by Treasurer Campbell to pay the bills presented in the amount of $8,169.40 all 
ayes motion carried.   
 
The board discussed the 501 3C tax exemption for the Chosen Ranch. Clerk Schefferly said that 
the Chosen Ranch was turned down at the tax tribunal and Supervisor Effrick said that the tax 
tribunal had also turned down their appeal.  Treasurer Campbell said that she had sent them a tax 
bill but did not realize that she had because the property was not listed as the Chosen Ranch.  
 
Commissioner Thompson said that they had appointed Adam Brege as the chairman for the 
Commissioners and Mr. Gauthier as the Vice Chairman.  He also said that they were changing 
their meeting time from 10:00 am to 1:30 pm and would try that change for 1 year to see if it 
worked out.   
 
Commissioner Thompson said that the senior citizens were going to have a food pantry on 
January 20th at the fairgrounds.  
 
The board discussed the bill for next year from the Village of Lincoln for Fire and First 
responder services for Haynes.  The Village wants to raise the cost to include money for 
equipment. The bill from the Village was double the amount from last year.  Supervisor Effrick 
said he would call Mrs. Phillips to discuss the amount.  
 
 
January receipts: 
 
2945 Huron Community Bank  - interest                                $48.43 
2946 Alpena Alcona Credit Union- MM interest                     $32.17 
2947 State of Michigan – Revenue Sharing                       $12,133.00  
2948 County of Alcona – Swamp Pilt                                      $66.39 
2949 James Effrick – permit           $25.00 
 
Total  January Receipts     $12,304.99 
 
 
There not being any further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned 


